
TURKISH DOUBLE TALK
And just because this seems to connect all my
posts from today.

Today’s Zaman, January 17, 2012:

According to reports by Turkish
intelligence agencies, Heron unmanned
aerial vehicles (UAVs) operated by
Israel that have been observed in Hatay
and Adana provinces in recent months
spied for the terrorist Kurdistan
Worker’s Party (PKK).

Turkish intelligence agencies prepared a
report after the detection of two
Israeli Herons in Hatay and Adana
roughly two months ago, claiming that
the Herons are collecting intelligence
on Turkish military units in order to
aid PKK operations in those regions.

The report asserts that the PKK’s
training camps in northern Syria, near
Turkey’s Hatay border “where Turkish
military border posts are relatively
weak” were established in those
locations based on intelligence
collected by the UAVs.

Today’s Zaman, January 17, 2012:

Intelligence units have warned that the
Quds Force, a special unit of Iran’s
Revolutionary Guard, plans to send a
group to Turkey to carry out a series of
demonstrations that may include a bomb
attack on the Embassy or Consulate
General of the United States.

The Turkish Security General Directorate
(EGM) has warned police departments in
all 81 Turkish provinces that they must
be vigilant and remain alert to the
existence of such a threat. The
intelligence pertaining to the
possibility of such an attack was
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delivered in a secret letter to the
information department at Turkey’s
General Directorate of Security. The
written statement indicates that a team
linked to Iran’s Revolutionary Guard
will be sent to Turkey and that it may
be planning to bomb the US embassy or
consulate general in the country. The
Quds Force is infamous for its role in
attempting to export Iran’s revolution
to other countries through the
instigation of chaos and by acting as
the overseas branch of the Iranian
Revolutionary Guard Corp.

However, facts about the force are well-
guarded and scarce. The statement
further details that the team intends to
stay in five-star hotels in the city
where the plan is to be carried out and
that as a result, caution should be
exercised when dealing with non-Turkish
individuals staying at such lodgings.
The statement also noted that groups
linked to the Lebanon-based Hezbollah
may also take part in the plotted
demonstrations or attacks.


